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Conference Summary


From March 12-14th, the Government of Colombia, the Henry L. Stimson Center, and the Stanley Foundation co-organized a conference in Bogota, Colombia, focusing on the political importance of implementing United Nations Security Council Resolution 1540.  Bearing in mind the United Nations member states agreed to extend UNSCR 1540 for another 10 years, and that in 2007, the OAS passed Resolution 2333 reaffirming our commitment to the full and effective implementation of Resolution 1540, this meeting focused on  highlighting the intrinsic relationship between broader security and economic priorities in Andean region states under the auspices of implementing UN Security Council Resolution 1540 (UNSCR 1540). The event was convened with the support of the Office of the Assistant Secretary General of the OAS, and was funded in part by the UN Office of Disarmament Affairs.  Since 2006, the OAS has highlighted the importance of both building political support for implementation of the Resolution, and the value of linking its implementation to the higher priority concerns of governments. Without this clear framework, isolated assistance and trainings in the WMD prevention sphere are unlikely to be sustainable, or provide enduring value to OAS Member States.


Following this meeting, several states in the region are now taking pragmatic action to this end. Most significantly, the Government of Canada announced its interest in responding to a technical assistance request submitted to the UN 1540 committee in 2011 by the Government of Colombia related to the training of police and specialized security personnel. Other participating countries demonstrated an interest to further engage the 1540 Committee’s Group of Experts in national visits, which are key to the implementation process.


These positive next steps demonstrate another success story for the “dual benefit” model of implementation that has yielded enduring value to the CARICOM and  most recently to the SICA sub-regions in the form of 1540 regional coordinators as well as innovative streams of assistance that governments of the region have realized. The meeting in Colombia demonstrated a pathways that will not only further the implementation of Resolution 1540 in the Americas, but also build capacity in a variety of softer security and economic development areas, including the fight against small arms and drug trafficking, which constitute higher priority challenges for the Andean region states.


The meeting’s agenda featured senior Colombian government officials, representatives from Bolivia, Equator, Peru, Ambassador Baso Sangqu, the UNSCR 1540 Committee Chairman, and Ambassador Albert Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General, Organization of American States.  Representatives of the Governments of Canada, Finland, Japan and the United States. In addition, the event brought together senior level representatives from UNODA, UNODC, the OPCW, the IAEA, CARICOM, SICA as well as relevant civil society groups, and private industry firms. 
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